
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

May 5, 2015 Meeting 

 

Present:  John Woodruff, Ed Brown, Jack Carter, Betty Jones, Barbara          

Walton, Chad Ummel 

Meeting began at 4PM 

Hope Cemetery.  John reported that the warned meeting to discuss 

disbanding Waterbury Cemetery Association (Hope Cemetery) was held 

on April 30, 2015 with Bill Morse and John in attendance.  Since there 

were no other members present it was decided to disband the 

Association.  Bill Morse will meet with Bill Shepeluk to discuss 

distribution of assets and liabilities to the Town.  

John has spoken with Matt F. about continuing cleaning of stones in 

Section B.  There are 296 stones in this section and Matt would like to 

charge $12.50/per stone.  This is more that he charged for Section A. 

John will get a quote from Walbridge to compare.  The Water 

Department will take out old fence at the Main Street entrance and add 

boulders.  New trees have been marked for placement and it is hoped 

they will be planted this month. 

Maple Street Cemetery. Chad reported that a contract has been signed 

to purchase a new 36” mower for Maple Street and Old Center 

Cemeteries.  It is a walk behind mower and price is $3,400.  Chad has 

been using his own back pack leaf blower.  Flag pole needs fixing and 

old cedars need trimming around bulletin board.  It was mentioned that 



perhaps the American Legion would provide a new pole.  David Dow 

should be contacted to see if that is possible. 

John, Jack and Jane Brown staked out placement for the 10 maple trees 

and 2 oak trees.  Planting will be done this month. 

The draft of Cemetery Rules and Regulations were reviewed and 

discussed at length.  Corrections were given to Chad for revision and 

presentation at the June meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:40pm.  Next meeting June 2nd, 4:00pm, second 

floor conference room of the Steele Block. 

Respectively submitted, 

Jack Carter 

 

 


